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December 6, 2024 

Mayor Cecilia Taylor 
City of Menlo Park 
701 Laurel St. 
Menlo Park, CA 94025 

RE: National Register of Historic Places Nomination for Sunset Headquarters 

Dear Mayor Taylor: 

Gavin Newsom, Governor 

Armando Quintero, Director

The State Historical Resources Commission (SHRC) at its next meeting intends to consider and take action on the 
nomination of the above-named property to the National Register of Historic Places (National Register). Details of 
that meeting are on the enclosed notice. The National Register is the federal government's official list of historic 
buildings and other cultural resources worthy of preservation. Listing in the National Register provides recognition 
and assists in preserving California's cultural heritage. If the item is removed from the scheduled agenda, you will be 
notified by mail. 

Local government comments regarding the national Register eligibility of this property are welcomed. Written 
comments regarding the nomination may be submitted to California State Parks, Attn: Office of Historic Preservation, 
Julianne Polanco, State Historic Preservation Officer, P.O. Box 94296, Sacramento, California 94296-0001 OR via 
email to calshpo.shrc@parks.ca.gov. To allow the SHRC adequate time to consider the comments, it is requested 
that written comments be received by the Office of Historic Preservation seven (7) days in advance of the SHRC's 
meeting. Written comments received within seven days of the meeting will still be included in the nomination file as 
sent to the Keeper of the National Register. Interested parties are encouraged to attend the SHRC meeting and 
present oral testimony. 

As of January 1, 1993, all National Register properties are automatically included in the California Register of 
Historical Resources (California Register) and afforded consideration in accordance with state and local 
environmental review procedures. 

A copy of the nomination has been included for your review. Supplemental information on the National register and 
the California Register programs is available on our website at the following address: 
https://ohp.parks.ca.gov/?page id=21237. The federal requirements covering the National Register program are to 
be found in the National Preservation Act of 1966, as amended, and in Federal Regulations 36 CFR Part 60. State 
law regarding the California Register is in the Public Resources Code, Section 5024. Should you have questions 
regarding this nomination, please contact the Registration Unit at amy.crain@parks.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 

uv---
Julianne Polanco 
State Historic Preservation Officer 

Enclosures: Nomination, Meeting Notice 
























































































































